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	2023-2024 Proposed
	
	2025-2026 Projected
	
	2027-2028 Projected

	Revenues
	
	$54,200,000
	
	$0
	
	$0

	Expenditures
	
	$54,200,000
	
	$0
	
	$0

	Major Revenue Sources:  HMC 2020 Bond revenue



DESCRIPTION

Harborview Medical Center (HMC) is a 413-bed hospital and trauma center that serves as the only Level 1 trauma center serving Washington, Alaska, Montana, and Idaho. The hospital is owned by King County, governed by a 13-member County-appointed Board of Trustees, and operated by the University of Washington. In 2020, voters approved a 20-year, $1.74 billion capital improvement bond for health and safety improvements of Harborview Medical Center.[footnoteRef:1] The primary components of the bond are increasing bed capacity with a new bed tower, consolidating all behavioral health services and the Behavioral Health Institute in a new behavioral health building, renovate existing hospital space including the ITA Court, gamma knife, tuberculosis and STD clinics; make seismic upgrades to Harborview Hall, the center tower, and the Pioneer Square clinic; and demolish the East Clinic building and various site improvements to the campus.  [1:  The bond was placed on the ballot through Council Ordinance 19117.  ] 


SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed budget would allocate $52.4 million of 2020 bond revenue to eight projects in the planning phase. The projects and associated expenditure are as follows:
· $10.3 million for the construction of a patient bed tower of single patient rooms and improved emergency room facilities,
· $1.6 million for the consolidation of behavioral health services in one building, 
· $1.6 million for the renovation of Harborview Hall to create respite bed capacity, 
· $100,000 for seismic structural stability of the Pioneer Square Clinic,
· $1.6 million for the Center Tower seismic retrofit, 
· $11.7 million to purchase the Washington Department of Transportation owned land between HMC and I-5 to site a new access road for the bond project, 
· $7.3 million for renovations to the Ninth and Jefferson Building, and the East and West Hospitals, 
· $20 million for an emergent needs project budget. 

KEY ISSUES

ISSUE 1 – $20 MILLION EMERGENT NEEDS PROJECT BUDGET 

Emergent need project budgets are standard contingencies for capital projects to administratively supplement existing project budget when existing project budget is not sufficient to respond to a project cost not anticipated in the development of the biennial budget. The current threshold for emergent needs budgets in KCC 4A.100.080 is the less of five percent of the total proposed capital fund amount or $20 million. For the 2023-2024 proposed budget, this amount would be $2.7 million. However, Proposed Ordinance 2022-0375 was transmitted with the budget and would temporarily raise thresholds for emergent need to twenty percent of the budget or $50 million, whichever is less. If Proposed Ordinance 2022-0375 is adopted in its current form, then the emergent needs project budget for the HMC 2020 bond project would be $6.84 million. If it is not adopted, then the emergent needs project budget needs to be $1.71 million. Therefore, an amendment will be needed to decrease the emergent needs project budget for this allocation. 


